
 
 
 

Notice of Exemption 
 
To: Placer County Clerk   From: City of Roseville 
 Recorder’s Office    Development Services Dept. 
 2954 Richardson Drive   311 Vernon Street 
 Auburn, CA 95603      Roseville, CA  95678 
 
Project Title: Woodcreek Oaks Boulevard Reclaimed Water Line Replacement 
 
Project Location(s):  Woodcreek Oaks Boulevard bridge over Pleasant Grove Creek, 
approximately ½ mile north of Blue Oaks Boulevard.  Assessor’s Parcel Numbers 017-
117-ROW-000 and 482-130-011-000.  
 
Project Description:  The project would replace a portion of an existing 30-inch 
reclaimed water line that currently crosses under Pleasant Grove creek parallel to the 
adjacent Woodcreek Oaks Boulevard Creek that spans the creek with a maximum 15-
inch pipeline that will be attached to the bridge. The underground pipeline would be 
abandoned and capped in compliance with all applicable regulations.  The replacement 
pipeline would serve the same purpose at the existing pipeline. The capacity of the line 
would decrease, as it was determined that the existing pipeline is oversized. Because 
the replacement pipeline would be attached to the bridge, rather than replaced under the 
creek, impacts to sensitive riparian habitat would be avoided. 
 
Public Agency Approving Project:  Roseville City Council 
 
Agency/Individual Carrying Out Project:  City of Roseville Environmental Utilities 
Department  
 
Reason why this Project is Exempt:  The project qualifies for a Class 2 Categorical 
Exemption as described in Section 15302 of the California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) guidelines which states: 
 

“Class 2 consists of the… replacement… of existing… facilities where the new 
structure will be located on the same site as the structure replaces and will have 
substantially the same size, purpose, and capacity as the structure replaced, 
including but not limited to: …replacement or reconstruction of existing utility 
systems and/or facilities involving negligible or no expansion of capacity.” 

 
The project consists of replacement and abandonment of an existing reclaimed water 
pipeline and would not result in expansion of use. The replacement pipeline would be 
located within the same site as the pipeline being replaced and would have the same 
purpose. Therefore, the Class 2 Categorical Exemption applies.    
 
 



Lead Agency Contact Person: Inderpreet K. Chaggar, PE, LEED A.P., Roseville 
Department of Environmental Utilities (916) 938-1595. 
 
 
Signature:    Date: 12-20-2023 
 Jessica Lynch, Environmental Coordinator 

City of Roseville 
  

 


